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June 23, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed proposed ordinance would authorize the King County Executive to enter into a mitigation agreement with the City of Woodinville for the Brightwater project.  When the Council adopted the Regional Wastewater Services Plan, it adopted important environmental mitigation policies that have guided the Brightwater project to date.  These policies have been instrumental in avoiding and facilitating resolution of litigation.

Environmental mitigation policy EMP-4 in KCC chapter 28.86.140 states, “King County shall mitigate the long-term and short-term impacts for wastewater facilities in the communities in which they are located.  The county’s goal will be to construct regional wastewater facilities that enhance the quality of life in the region and in the local community, and are not detrimental to the quality of life in their vicinity.”
Furthermore, environmental mitigation policy EMP-5 states, “King County shall enter into a negotiated mitigation agreement with any community that is adversely impacted by the expansions or addition of major regional wastewater conveyance and treatment facilities.  Such agreements shall be executed in conjunction with the project permit review.”
Since making a final decision in December 2003 on the location of the Brightwater facilities, we have begun the permitting process and are well into the design phase.  The commitments we made when we signed this agreement in May 2004 are consistent with the final environmental impact statement (FEIS) and the project design and cost estimate.  In exchange, the City of Woodinville withdrew its appeal of the adequacy of the FEIS.  Some of these commitments are subject to appropriation authority until the King County Council approves them. 

The agreement with the City of Woodinville includes our commitment to have no detectable odors at the Route 9 property line, create an odor reserve fund to be used if our goals are not met, form an air quality board to evaluate our performance, and continue to involve and work with the City of Woodinville during the permitting process, including addressing concerns about traffic during construction and operations and emergency response planning.

There is still much work to be done to complete the entire mitigation plan for the Brightwater project.  I anticipate that there will be more mitigation agreements in the near future.  I look forward to working with you as you consider the enclosed proposed ordinance.  If you have any questions feel free to contact Christie True, Manager of the Major Capital Improvements Program (MCIP) in the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at (206) 684-1236.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




Verna Bromley, Deputy Prosecutor, Office of the Prosecuting Attorney


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

John Amos, Budget Supervisor, OMB


Darcia Thurman, Budget Analyst, OMB


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Christie True, Manager, MCIP, Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD), DNRP

